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March 29, 2022 
 
 
Cecily Waters 
BKD CPAs & Advisors 
1801 California St., Ste. 2900 
Denver, CO  80202-2606 
 
 
Dear Ms. Waters, 
 
This letter is in response to your Government Records Access and Management Act (GRAMA) request to 
the Office of the State Auditor (OSA) dated March 23, 2022 in which you requested the following 
records: 
 

 
We currently have records responsive to your request for BDO’s proposal and scoring sheets for BDO 
and BKD regarding the University of Utah Hospitals and Clinics Request for Proposals. Those records are 
included as attachment to this letter.  
 
Please be aware that all GRAMA requests are posted on our website as a matter of office practice (with 
personal information, such as address, redacted).  We do this to provide transparency and 
accountability to the public at large. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Mandy Teerlink, Records Officer 
Office of the State Auditor 
 
 
 

We would like to request a copy of BDO’s proposal response and the scoring sheets for both BKD 
and BDO regarding the following RFP. 
  
Audit Services RFP for the University of Utah Hospitals and Clinics / Utah State Auditor's Office 
OSA Solicitation No. 2021-UUHC 


